# CAERUS NEWSLETTER

Eight Edition



## EIGHTH EDITION

Meet the 6th Caerus Board

We are excited to announce to you your 6th Caerus Board!

• Chair: Brigit Eggnik

• Secretary: Zoe Reining

• Treasurer: Eleni Syriopoulos

• Committee Affairs Officers: Julius Westerhoff and Eva

**Douglas** 

• External Affairs Officer: Geanne Welp

Please appreciate their unofficial board picture. We hope you will be able to meet them in person very soon!

You can also find their unedited pictures on the Caerus webiste: <a href="https://www.caerus-ucg.com/association/board/meet-your-6th-board">https://www.caerus-ucg.com/association/board/meet-your-6th-board</a>



### **BOARD UPDATES**

What have we been up to?

#### **3rd General Assembly**

On **Tuesday the 16th of June** 2020, starting at **18h00**, we will be hosting the 3rd General Assembly of the year.

This GA will be an opportunity to **look back** on the year we have had, as well as look towards our **plans for next year**. Your new board will present their plans for Caerus and our **official transition** will happen.

The GA will happen via **Nestor Collaborate** and you will receive a link to join, a little before starting. Looking forward to seeing you all then!





#### Caerus YouTube Channel

If you watched the video of the candidate board before voting, you are probably already aware of this, but: we now have a **Caerus YouTube Channel!** 

On this channel, you can find videos of past Aeolus trips (thanks to Niek Wierenga), videos of our Caerantine challenges, and of course, a video of your 6th Caerus Candidate board.

If you have any **videos that you want to share** on the channel, email secretary@caerus-ucg.com!

You can access all videos here: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC0KAeS6z1lavy2uiVUzH5vQ





Dear Members,

The past year has been crazy. Honestly.

We started off with a million-and-one things we aimed to accomplish. We wanted to increase the value you got for your membership, increase participation, professionalize, centralize, administrate, and stabilize our association all together. We worked hard, and thanks to you we can say we (mostly) achieved these goals when the celebrations for our first Lustrum rolled around.

And rolled around they did. Not only did we experience a never-before-seen effort of all committees to host parties, engage with the community, bind us together, teach us new things, and engage with the communities of Groningen. We also turned Groningen upside down when we kicked off our lustrum and turned UCG upside down as we ran calmly walked through our academic building, laser-guns blaring. We cannot thank you all enough for the miraculous year we have experienced as a Board and as an association.

Or rather, half a year. We were stopped in our tracks, with our last event being held in an uncertain world becoming more uncertain every single day. We cancelled events everyone was looking forward to. Hours and hours of work that was put into giving you soon-to-be fond memories was gone. And somehow, we persisted. We organised online initiatives, we were concerned for the world and for each others' situation. We cannot thank you all enough for the kindness, support, concern, engagement and display of community we have seen over the past few months.

But nothing lasts forever. Not the certainties we once took for granted, but also not the uncertainties that we live with now. This means our Board year must also come to an end. We have confidently presented a new Board, and they were glad to receive your support. On Tuesday the 16th at 18.00, we will officially welcome the 6th Caerus Board. Please join us to show them your support, or to tell the 5th Caerus Board how we could have done better, since the only way to get there, is together.

I personally want to thank you all from the bottom of my heart for sticking by our, and more importantly, each other's side the past year.

Thank you.

On behalf of the 5th Caerus Board.

Jesse Tromp Chair of Study Association Caerus



## **LOOKING FORWARD**

What to keep an eye out for!



Want something added to the montly newsletter? Email secretary@caerusucg.com before the last friday of the month.



